BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Monday—December 16, 2013

 

 

· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:33 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, B. Panzer, E. Kraft, J. Nyhuis, A Patterson, M. Murphy-Steinke, P. Dercks (left 5:45)
· Staff:  S. Green, B. Doyle, J. Hungerford, A. Schepp, S. O’Malley, C. Dineen, S. Hein, J. Ogle, M. Liebelt, H. Collien, A. Kintzler
· Others:  B. Deer, L. Sheahan, S. Laning, A. Kamenski, L. Kamenski, B. Collies, T. Tadman, T. Tadman, T. Tadman, B. Tadman, M. Tapp, C. Liebelt, G. Meyer, J. Meyer, B. Bornick, L. Bornick, A. Langholff, G. Langholff
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the pervious board minutes from October 30, 2013 and November 11, 2013.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the warrants through December 16, 2013. Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Public Input – none.
· Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Panzer moved to approve the coed cross country co-op with North Fond du Lac.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· The gym use discussion was tabled by President Kottke until the next meeting the softball coach could be present.
· Athletic Director, Scott Mielke, shared with the Board that our varsity baseball coach Aaron Schepp was approached about starting a 7th and 8th grade baseball team.  Local businesses have offered to pay for the uniforms to get this team started.  They have been working with the WIAA and other schools to set up games.  Following board discussion, Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to approve a 7th & 8th grade boys baseball program.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the winter coaches as presented:

7th Grade Boys Basketball – Tyler Hougon, 8th Grade Boys Basketball – Paul Schaefer, JV Wrestling/MS Assistant – Ryan Ramstack, Volunteer Wrestling  – Jacob Fisher
Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

· New Childcare employees: Kristen Adkins & Krista Marcoe.  President Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved to accept the childcare employees as presented.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to accept the resignation of Margaret Maurer as the childcare director, with regrets.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

· Mr. Kraft, seconded by President Kottke, moved to accept the school board meeting dates as presented except to change the Wednesday meetings to be held at the MS/HS. Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Mrs. Patterson, seconded by President Kottke, moved to appoint John Nyhuis as our WASB Delegate for the 2014 School Board Convention.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent. 
· Administrator Green shared with the Board a list of projects or repairs that are needed at the MS/HS.   Principal Witt worked with Mr. Schell in developing this list.  Administrator Green asked them to prioritize this list and get some bids for the important projects.
· Mr. McCarty and Mr. Nyhuis shared their attendance at the Rural Alliance Conference.  Some of the topics discussed were the school voucher program, power of technology in rural schools, partners in your back yard, high performing teachers, and whole grade sharing.
· Board discussion took place with the upcoming referendum.  The Board did ask the community members that were present for their opinions.  Discussions took place with the dollar amount and the term in which the referendum would go for.  It is important to the community that the Board asks for the amount that they really do need and the longer the better to grow and keep stability in the district and in the community.  After lengthy board and community discussion, Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, made a motion for a six year referendum with $1,000,000 the first three years and $1,200,000 for the last three years.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· NO student representative report available
· Administrator Green shared with the Board that Principal Witt and Principal Doyle are working with her as a team on the Teacher Effectiveness Program and she commented on her attendance at the Oakfield Elementary Christmas Program.  The programs were awesome and she was very impressed with the attendance we had.  What a great family, extended family and community support we have here in our district.
· Principal Doyle shared that the enrollment for the Oakfield Elementary School has been increasing and on Wednesday, December 19, 2013 at 3:30 p.m. we will be having a retirement party for Gail Nelson.  Board members are invited.
· OAKS COMMUNITY CHAT – The topic was “What is going on at the Oakfield Elementary School.”   Mrs. Kintzler and Mr. Schepp, 5th grade teachers, had their students Mason Tapp, Taylor Tadman, Andrea Langholff, Grace Meyer, Bryce Bornick, and Coby Liebelt, shared with the Board some of their Science and Social Studies projects that they created with technology using interactive links.
· President Kottke, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to adjourn at 7:48. Motion carried: 6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary

